

Fwd: Important update on flu vaccine requirement 1 message

Lisa Witkus <witkusl@kingphilip.org> To: Lisa Witkus <witkusl@kingphilip.org>

Tue, Jan 19, 2021 at 8:41 AM

------ Forwarded message ------

From: Reis, Jacqueline (DESE) <Commissioner-List@list1.doe.mass.edu>

Date: Fri, Jan 15, 2021 at 12:58 PM

Subject: Important update on flu vaccine requirement To: Reis, Jacqueline (DESE) <jacqueline.reis@mass.gov>

Dear Superintendents, Charter School Leaders, Collaborative Leaders, Leaders of Approved Special Education Schools, Private School Leaders, and Principals,

Please see the message below, which the Department of Public Health just sent to school nurses and which removes the flu vaccine requirement.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey C. Riley

Commissioner

From: Robitaille, Karen (DPH) < Karen. Robitaille 3@mass.gov>

Sent: Friday, January 15, 2021 12:16 PM

Subject: IMPORTANT UPDATE FOR SCHOOL NURSES RE INFLUENZA VACCINE REQUIREMENT

Greetings from the School Health Unit:

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health is removing the requirement for flu vaccination for attendance in childcare/preschool, primary, secondary and postsecondary education. Preliminary data show that this has been a mild flu season to date, presumably as people have received their seasonal flu vaccine and have been adhering to mask-wearing and social distancing due to COVID-19. Given the intensive Commonwealth-wide efforts regarding COVID-19 vaccination, DPH wants to alleviate the burden to obtain flu vaccination and focus on continuing our COVID -19 vaccination

D th	PH continues to strongly recommend that everyone age six months and older receive eir seasonal flu vaccine each year.
Th Co	nank you for all your hard work on behalf of the young people and families of our
Ka	aren
K	aren Robitaille, MBA, MSN, RN, NCSN
	he, her, hers>
Di	rector of School Health Services
Di	vision of Child/Adolescent Health and Reproductive Health
	assachusetts Department of Public Health
	Washington St. 5th floor, Boston, MA 02108
	ren.robitaille2@state.ma.us
Under Massachusetts Law, all email is considered a public record. All email correspondence is subject to the requirements of M.G.L. Chapter 66. The information contained in this email and any files transmitted with it are CONFIDENTIAL and may contain privileged information. It is for the intended addressee only. Any unauthorized use, dissemination of the information, or copying of this message is prohibited without the express permission of the author/sender. If you are not the intended addressee, you are bound by confidentiality. Please notify the author/sender immediately and delete this message.	